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Thank you for your letter of 14 July. The Welsh Health Specialised Services Committee
(WHSSC) is carrying out a fundamental review of the Wales Gender Dysphoria policy,
definitive pathway and service model. This was commissioned by the previous Health
Minister and is being undertaken in collaboration with representatives from the Transgender
community. The project is developing a planning strategy for specialised gender identity
services, and will examine the current arrangements for assessment, making
recommendations to the WHSSC Joint Committee on the future service models for patients
resident in Wales. The project is in the early stages and WHSSC is currently reviewing and
refining the project aims, scope and timeframe.

WHSSC have established an interim arrangement with West London Mental Health Trust
(WLMHT) for the assessment of patients with Gender Dysphoria. Referrals to this service
are managed through a gatekeeping arrangement, in which a referring clinician will refer via
the designated gatekeeper in their Local Health Board to ensure that the patient meets the
agreed access criteria. If the gatekeeper approves the referral, it is forwarded to WHSSC
who authorise funding for the referring clinician to refer into WLMHT.

The current waiting times for outpatient assessments are approximately six months,
however this is not a Kérner speciality and as such is not subject to Welsh Government
waiting times targets. There are assessment services provided and commissioned by Betsi
Cadwaladr University Health Board and Aneurin Bevan Local Health Board for their local
residents, however my understanding is that as these services are not standalone and
provided either as part of the general psychiatric or psychosexual services, they have
waiting times in excess of six months.

With regard to the guidance note issued to English GPs, | will share this with WHSSC in the
context of their review and await the outcome.
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